Nashwaaksis Memorial School
Parent School Support Committee Minutes
Date: May 2, 2023	Time: 6:30pm
Location: Teams

	PSSC Members Present:
Kim Ranson
Sheena Hathaway
Julie Gallant- Daigle
Rochelle Fletcher
Rebecca Fullarton



PSSC Regrets:


	School/DEC Representation Present:
Erica Fournier
Jason Burns




School/DEC Representation Regrets:
Jackie Hay





Call to Order: By Kim at 6:30 PM

Approval of Agenda:
No agenda submitted

Approval of the Minutes from previous meeting:
Approved via email


Agenda Items: 

Welcome:


Principal Update:

This is the last PSSC meeting of the year.  Mr. Burns thanked everyone for their hard work and dedication this year.


DEC Update:

No Report

New Business:
1)  Julie Gallant Daigle and Rebecca Fullarton will be moving on as their children are heading to middle school. 
2)  Discussion around the lending library and the opportunity to get some additional books via audio books. There is a lot of support to help cover the costs of these audio books. It would be a good opportunity to expand the information available to our parents. 
3) Consolidating the schools: about 80 students coming over to NMS next year. The culture will be one school, one community, the school is working on creating a good mix by classroom with students from both schools. The principal in the end has the ultimate decision on what classrooms are used and who goes where. Due to increased class sizes some grades might be split in different parts of the school. 
4) Christy is coming back so it will be good for NMS kids as they will likely remember her. 
5) SIP (School Improvement Plan) – continuous improvement focused on the kids and their mental health. Covid and CUPE strike set backs aside, teachers and staff have really tried to focus on SIP this year.  Erica and Jason will outline what was accomplished for the year and what they recommend to be added to the list for next year. The new administration can choose to follow it, or create a new plan should they wish.
6) Support was needed from the District, teachers and staff need to be heard. Incidents at NMS have occurred and we needed additional support and in a reasonable response time with an appropriate outcome. Lucky for our school this year we have a behavioural specialist on staff but the teachers/staff are/were incredibly stressed and overrun at times. Given the challenges of the year both the staff and students the survey outcome was good. 
7) Grade 5 celebration/ graduation is a go... it will be early this year. Lots of volunteers to help wrap up the end of the year and decorate/celebrate! 

Correspondences:
· N/A

Closing Comments:

Date of Next Meeting:
N/A

Adjournment:
Meeting adjourned at 7:27pm

